
  P[stor’s M_ss[g_     @pril 26, 2020    Thir^ Sun^[y of E[st_r 

 In the Breaking of the Bread 
 

Dear Parishioners:        

 

 The gospel for this third Sunday of Easter is about the disciples on the road to Em-

maus, how they were sad and discouraged.  In the story, the Risen Lord restores their joy 

when they recognize him “in the breaking of the bread.”  For us it is ironic that in these days 

of pandemic, a big heartache is that we are no longer “breaking bread” and receiving Communion.   

 

 As you and I celebrate Sunday today, as we reflect with heavy hearts about the bad news that weighs us 

down, it is much the same for us as for those two on the road to Emmaus.  It is good to acknowledge our heavy 

hearts.  It is good to take an inventory of who we are as we walk our road together.  In this season of pandemic, 

how are you doing?  What are the feelings in your heart?  Pray with me this inventory taken from the inspira.on 

of Father Bill Huebsch.   

 

Who are you? Are you married with kids, worrying for them and commi1ed to their welfare? Are you di-

vorced? Are you married for the second, or even the third .me? Are you a single parent struggling to make ends 

meet, but also hoping to have love in your life again? Are you gay or lesbian? Well if you are, then you belong in 

this faith community because you belong to Christ. The Good News is that Christ is the One who creates commu-

nity when he breaks bread, and he welcomes you as part of his Body. The words from the Gospel are addressed 

to you: They recognized him in the breaking of the bread. 

 

Are you lonely? Are you a widow? Are you a single man or woman who would prefer to have a spouse? 

Are you disabled or disfigured? Have you run out of luck? Does your life seem flat? Is your faith on a slowdown? 

Do you worry that this pandemic will keep going on and on, and that it will be slow un.l there is a “new normal?”  

Well, if you are, then you belong here because you belong to Christ. 

 

Are you struggling financially? Have you been laid off? Downsized? Does it seem like you can never quite 

get it all together? Are you frazzled about so much economic insecurity?  Are you struggling with family planning 

ques.ons? Are you trying to conceive, or have you reluctantly ended a pregnancy?  Have you been a vic.m of 

abuse or violence, of a crime? Are you fearful? Are you guilty of a crime and afraid of being caught?  Do you have 

a past about which you feel shame? Are you homeless or hopeless? Well if so, then you belong here because you 

belong to Christ.   

 

Are you new here?  An immigrant maybe? Are you from another Chris.an tradi.on? Are you full of sad-

ness today, like the two on the road to Emmaus? Are you hopeless like they were?  
Con.nued on next page 



 

Has it been a while since you darkened the doorway of a faith community? None of that ma1ers. You belong here 

because you belong to Christ. The Good News is that Christ is the one who breaks bread, and he welcomes you as 

part of his Body. The words from the Gospel are addressed to you:  They recognized him in the breaking of bread. 
 

In these days of quaran.ne and frequent hand washing and social distancing of six feet and face masks 

and suspension of church a1endance, I hear your acute desire to receive Christ in the Eucharist.  There is a parish 

phone tree currently opera.ng called “Resurrec.on Outreach.”  Staff and various parishioners are phoning every-

one on our church and school roster to check in and see how they are doing.  One of the feelings I hear most fre-

quently is how much you miss seeing everyone at Mass and receiving the Eucharist.  The two are connected.  Re-

la.ng to the Body of Christ means both seeing one another at church, and receiving Communion.   
 

If you would like to take part in the phone tree, call Joseph Byrd at 503 777 1491, and Joseph will give you 

some phone numbers to call.  As the weeks unfold on our road ahead, let’s keep longing for the day when we will 

be in full Communion as the Body of Christ once again. 
 

Fr Craig Boly, SJ. 

Pastor 

P[stor’s M_ss[g_ ]ontinu_^  

Please keep in your prayers  

Monday    April  27  Mario Mon. 

Tuesday    April  28  Tomi Tomlin 

Wednesday  April  29  Joseph Louise Markovic 

Thursday  April  30  Bona Venture Oh & family 

Friday   May  01  Jim Emig 

Con�nued from front page: 

D[ily Int_ntions for Pr[y_r 

FIRST READING 

ACTS 2:14A, 36-41 

SECOND READING 

1 PETER  1:17-21 

GOSPEL 

LUKE  24:13-35 

Chil^r_n’s Liturgy of th_ Wor^ 

A zoom mee.ng is set up for CLW this Sunday, April 26th. It has been fun to see all of the families that have a1ended. 

If possible, can you share this link with the families that are interested in a1ending?  Nathan Williams 

To Join Zoom Mee.ng 

h1ps://us04web.zoom.us/j/79068023716?pwd=WTBxc1RSSlNLbFZ5LzlLMkp6UVo5Zz09 

 

Mee.ng ID: 790 6802 3716     Password: 3b7Gbv   

M[ss R_[^ings  

FIRST READING 

ACTS 2:14, 22-33 

Like you, to stay connected, we are having to get crea.ve and adjust our strategies. For instance, during our spring 

appeal, there is typically an outreach component in the parishes with a second collec.on. Obviously, due to COVID-

19, we will not be mailing second collec�on envelopes to the parishes; however, we will be in touch with another 

way to work together - #GivingTuesdayNow. 

  

#GivingTuesdayNow, which is a global day of giving and unity, will take place on May 5, 2020 as an emergency re-

sponse to the unprecedented need caused by COVID-19. We invite you to spread the word among your parishioners 

via email (and social media) about suppor.ng Catholic Charites on #GivingTuesdayNow.  

@ Not_ from C[tholi] Ch[riti_s 

APRIL 26TH READINGS 

MAY 3RD READINGS 
SECOND READING 

1 PT 2:20B-25 

GOSPEL 

JOHN 10:1-10 



Please con.nue to pray for our children preparing for First Holy Communion.  We 

will reschedule this when we have more informa.on about the end of quaran.ne, 

but in the mean.me, prayers are appreciated for these 31 families and kids  

eagerly an.cipa.ng this special day. 

During this .me of social isola.on, our Domes.c Church is in even greater need of 

strong rela.onships with God and each other. Join marriage champions from 

around the country for a 5 part marriage refresh & renewal series.  Starts Sunday, 

April 26 at 5 PM and con�nues for 5 sessions. Spanish Date Nights coming. 

For more informa�on and to register today at:  h+ps://

evangeliza�on.archdpdx.org/domes�c-churches-in-quaren�ne 

Mor_ to look for on our w_\sit_:  www.sip^x.org 

P[rish St[ff F[mily Lif_  ~  B_th S]h[ll_r 

This Saturday April 25th we are offering a gospel reflec.on on the Sunday gospel, “The 

Road to Emmaus.”  Ka.e Hennessy has graciously prepared a reflec.on on this rich gos-

pel and we hope you can join us.  The official part of our offering will be from 9:30-10:00 

a.m., however, we will open the Zoom mee.ng at 9:00 a.m. for anyone who wants to 

visit and check in or who wants to prac.ce with Zoom before we officially start.  The 

agenda will be as follows: 9:00 –9:30 a.m. - informal, op.onal visi.ng .me 

9:30 a.m. – begin                  Opening Prayer 

                Gospel reading &  Reflec.on – Ka.e Hennessy 

                Contempla.on – Jean Madden on the harp 

                Sharing (briefly offer a phrase or idea from the gospel or reflec.on that speaks 

to you – op.onal, of course) 

                Closing prayer 

10:00 a.m. – end 

  

On our website is a handout for walking medita.on,h1ps://

www.sipdx.org/family-life ,that Ka.e also offered for the group and 

she will also provide a ques.on or two to think about aTer her re-

flec.on.  Below is the Zoom link.    

Join Zoom Mee.ng  h1ps://us02web.zoom.us/j/84327649592?

pwd=aWQ1dWNhYTE0eXpubHJLL0MzTnFKZz09 

  

Mee.ng ID: 843 2764 9592     Password: 827017 

D[t_ Nights 

Phones Mon-Thursday 

10am—2pm 

503-777-1491 

 

Email any�me at 

office@sipdx.org 

 

Pastor 

Craig Boly, SJ 

cboly@sipdx.org  

Ext  231 
 

Associate Pastor 

Dan Sullivan, SJ 

dsullivan@sipdx.org  

Ext 224 

 

Pastoral Admin & Music 

Joseph Byrd 

jbyrd@sipdx.org  

Ext 238 

 

Business Manager 

Ma+ Wangler 

mwangler@sipdx.org  

Ext 237 

 

Faith Forma�on/RCIA 

Grace Byrd 

gbyrd@sipdx.org  

Ext 238 

 

Family Life 

Beth Schaller 

bschaller@sipdx.org  

Ext 236 

 

Bookkeeper-Church & School 

Judy Simmons 

jsimmons@sipdx.org  

Ext 222 

 

Facili�es Manager 

Steve Scopelle� 

sscopelle�@sipdx.org  

Ext 227 

 

Office Manager 

Pa+y Frangipani 

pfrangipani@sipdx.org 

OR 

office@sipdx.org 

Ext 221 

S[]r[m_nt[l Pr_p[r[tion  ~  First Eu]h[rist 



You may either write notes to individuals 

or to the class as a whole. Unless you are 

already in direct contact with one of the 

class, please send all messages to me 

(gbyrd@sipdx.org) and I will compile 

them all and forward them to the class 

members.  
 

Members of this 

years RCIA class 

are: Jeff, Jiamee, Nicole, Devon, Ross, Jen, Deleecha, Micah. 

Jesse, Naomi, Benjamin, Sarah, Robert, and Michael. 
 

Thank you, and peace be with you all! 

Grace Byrd 

Pr_p[ring to r_]_iv_ th_ S[]r[m_nts 

Your Pastoral Council met to share in conversa.on and fellowship, highligh.ng the 

work going on in their various commissions which includes: 

 

~An ac.ve St. Vincent de Paul program, working in tandem with Catholic Chari.es to 

help provide food for the most vulnerable around us 

~An RCIA program that is having profound effects on both candidates and sponsors, 

all of whom have con.nued to meet virtually, and who are ready to be received into 

the church as soon as that can happen 

~Our St. Igna.us School is thriving, and serves as a model for online educa.on during 

the pandemic. It’s teachers and staff are a team to behold, both in how quickly they 

have adapted to a distance learning regimen, and in the care they con.nue to show 

to students and families 

~Our St. Igna.us Church website con.nues to offer opportuni.es for prayer, devo-

.on, up-to-date informa.on from the Archdiocese of Portland, messages from Fr. 

Craig, and an easy-to-use Online Giving portal to make giving to the weekly offertory 

collec.on even easier during this .me 

 

Your Stewardship Team met and craTed a le1er which will be sent to the en.re Par-

ish, encouraging people through these trying .mes, and reminding them of the good 

ministries they are s.ll a part of as the St. Igna.us Parish community con.nues to 

care for each other, as well as for the most vulnerable among us 

 

Your Finance Council met and is in frank discussion on how best to approach the 

coming weeks, being good stewards of the resources at hand, as well as planning for 

a healthy and viable future for our church and school. 

Di^ You Know?? 

P[stor[l Coun]il 

P[stor[l Coun]il N_ws 

 

To receive weekly news, bulle.ns, and other 

informa.on , go to onrealm.org/sipdx.org and 

update your phone number and email by con-

nec.ng with our online community REALM  Or 

go to the green Register bu1on on our website 

www.sipdx.org.>>>>>> 

Co-Chair:  Joyce Keane 

Jouce.sipdx@gmail.com 

 

Co-Chair: James Nguyen 
james@dragonberryproduce.com 

 

Pastoral Council Members: 
 

Ma+hew Pearl 

mjmpearl@aol.com 

 

Genie Filipowcz 

genieflip@gmail.com 

 

Jeremy McKay 

Mishele.mckay@me.com 

 

Emily Gumper 

emilygumper@gmail.com 

 

Norman Williams 

jimtam7@gmail.com 

 

Abby Morales 

ahefer75@gmail.com 

 

Mike Moore Jr. 

Mike.moorejr@gmail.com 
 

Our parish has an email 

based prayer chain you can 

submit prayers or sign up to 

pray for other’s inten�ons, 

just email to   

prayerchain@sipdx.org 

 

In the subject line please  

include either: 

Asking for prayers 

 OR  

Add me to the Email list to 

pray  



Thank you all for your generous and kind feedback during our parish outreach calls! The school 

community is feeling your love! We have maintained full enrollment through the pandemic so a 

huge shout out to our families and the great work of our teachers. Please share your voice with 

the community: we s.ll have openings at most grade levels and in Eulalie’s Garden Child Devel-

opment Center for 3-4 year olds for next fall. Please inquire on our website at www.sipdx.org 

 

And, as promised last week, we want to share with you what our Distance 

Learning Program is really like for kids, parents and teachers. Each week we 

will share a li1le slice of life from the school community. This week is a general 

overview in a short 2 minute video: h1ps://youtu.be/hnpvnYZl1zY   It includes 

the special bonus of singing an Easter song with Mr. MacKenzie! 

 

Next week we will look at how our Together Gator Team is 

suppor.ng individuals and building community in fun ways. If you have any ques.ons 

about life in school, please e-mail me at kclark@sipdx.org. We are staying strong To-

gether!  

  

Prayers for your safety and health, 

Kelli Clark, Principal 

S]hool N_ws 

F[mily Lif_  ~  Mom’s Group 

Mom’s Group – meets virtually via Zoom each Sunday from 9:15-10:15 a.m. 

Here is our schedule of upcoming mee.ngs: 

 

◊   Apr. 26 – Ch. 7:  Playing the Field: Xbox, Soccer, and Other Fun Family Games* 

◊ May 2 – Ch. 8:  Take, Read:  From Seuss to Scripture* 

◊ May 9 – Ch. 9:  Blessing and Le\ng Go* 

 

          *These are chapters from the book, “In the Midst of Chaos:  Paren.ng as Spiritual Prac.ce” by Bonnie 

Miller-McLemore.  You are welcome to find a copy and read or just par.cipate in the discussion ques.ons – 

the leader will provide an overview of the chapter.  

To join, email bschaller@sipdx.org for the Zoom login. 

 

          Tomorrow Evening at 6PM—Join Archbishop 

Sample LIVE from his home chapel for his Friday 

weekend prayer 

 

         Other offerings are also available on Archbishop 

Sample’s facebook page: 

 

h1ps://www.facebook.com/bishopalexandersample/ 

 

@r]h\ishop 




